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Meeting Report 
 

Date: 
 

23rd October 2023 

Name: 
 

Emma James 

 
 
Business Improvement District – To consider the update and timeline for the next 
stages of the project. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



Community Governance Boundary Review – To consider the outcome of the WDBC 
meeting of 3rd October 2023 and any actions required. 
 
 
A letter has been sent to all households within the Town and Hamlets by WDBC.  The 
Council is requested to consider if it wishes to respond to the consultation or take any further 
action. 

 
 





Consultations  
DCC On-Street Parking Charges Proposal – To consider an update from the Clerk.  
 

a) No acknowledgement of the letters sent to DCC on 6th October have been received. 
 

b) The Town Council’s survey to gauge public opinion of the proposal closed on 
22nd October.  Papers responses are being transposed to the online form, the results 
of which as of 11am 23rd October are as follows, further responses have yet to be 
added. 

 

 



 

 



PSPO Dog Control Order – To consider any response to WDBC’s Dog Control Order 
consultation which closes on 14th November 2023. 
 
The following correspondence has been received from WDBC: 

 

Public Space Protection Orders (PSPO) Consultation 

Dog Control 

We are consulting on reviewing our Dog Control Public Space Protection 

Orders.  PSPO’s is a tool available to Councils under the Anti-Social Behaviour, 

Crime and Policing Act 2014 and are intended to be used to deal with a 

particular nuisance or problem in a specific area that is having a detrimental 

effect to the local community’s quality of life, by imposing conditions on the use 

of that area which will apply to everyone.  Officers can issue fixed penalty 

notices up to £100.00 for those who don’t follow the Orders.  The current 

PSPO’s are due to expire March 2024 and so we need to consult to see if the 

current ones should be extended or any additional areas to be included. 

 Existing offences which we are looking to extend:- 

 Failure to pick up after a Dog - Dog Fouling 

1. Requiring Dogs to be on leads / Failure to put a dog on a lead after 

being instructed to do so by an authorised officer - Dogs on Leads 

2. Dog Exclusions Areas - Dog Exclusion Areas 

 
 
The PSPO covers all open spaces in West Devon, including land owned/managed by the 
Town Council who are requested to consider if they wish to comment on the consultation.  
Existing arrangements in Simmons Park which were approved following the last review of 
the PSPO Dog Control Orders are as follows, in line with the PSPO: 

 
 
 

https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/environment-and-nuisance/dogs/dog-fouling
https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/environment-and-nuisance/dogs/dog-fouling
https://www.westdevon.gov.uk/environment-and-nuisance/dogs/dog-exclusion-areas


 

 
 
 
Postal Service – To consider correspondence received in relation to the postal 
service. 
 
The following correspondence has been received by a member of the public: 
 

After posting in a group on Facebook, I have discovered that it’s not only myself that are not 
receiving post on a regular basis, it seems most of Okehampton and surrounding areas are 
struggling to receive any post, or even see a local postman anymore. 
 
We have been waiting over a week for a 1st class letter, not had any post since Monday this 
week. Even though we posted a letter and it was received the next day. 
 
There is definitely issues surrounding our local postal service and it seems to be getting much 
worse.  
 
One person had an hospital appointment come through the day after the actual 
appointment so missed it. 
 



I personally had received an out card on a Friday, with it stating it will be re delivered on the 
Saturday, changed our plans to wait in for it. No postman at all, so disappointing that we had 
to cancel our plans for nothing. 
 
A suggestion was to go to the sorting office to ask for any post, but their opening hours are 
when majority of people are working so impossible, plus why should we have to do this. 
 
Please could this be brought up in one of your meetings as something needs to be done, I 
would hate for people to steer away from using Royal Mail to go to couriers as then that 
would end the postal system.  
 
I think myself along with lots of local residents would appreciate this being addressed as 
soon as possible. 

 
 
Finance –  
To review bank signatories in line with a requirement of the Councils insurer 
 
The Council is requested to approve the following list of bank signatories: 
 

Nat West Chq signatories 

 Michael Ireland 

linked Bob Tolley 

 Julie Yelland 

 Tony Leech 

 Christine Marsh 

 Allenton Fisher 

  

Nat West Chq signatories 

Current A/c  Michael Ireland 

linked Bob Tolley 

 Julie Yelland 

 Tony Leech 

 Christine Marsh 

 Allenton Fisher 

  

Nationwide Chq signatories 

95 Day Business Christine marsh 

 Julie Yelland 

 Bob Tolley 

 Michael Ireland 

 Allenton Fisher 

  

Lloyds OTC Chq signatories 

Current A/C Julie Yelland 

 Christine Marsh 

 Michael Ireland 

 Bob Tolley 

 Allenton fisher 

 Emma James 

 Caroline Ellis 

  
 



Working/Task & Finish Groups, External Representatives and Trustees 
Membership, Nomination Review and Councillor Roles – To review groups 
membership, external representatives and roles impacted by the resignation of Cllr 
Ann Wood  
 
The following is a list of roles to be filled: 
 

Representatives on External Bodies  

• Devon Climate Emergency Group 

• Fairtrade Group 

• Okehampton & Area Health & Wellbeing Alliance (CVS) (alongside Cllr 
Colman) 

• Twinning Association 

• Okehampton Ukraine Support Group 
 
Working/Task & Finish Groups 

• Emergency Plan 

• Okehampton & Hamlets Neighbourhood Plan Group 

• Climate Change 

• Charter Hall Roof Replacement 
 
 
 
Museum of Dartmoor Life Appointment of Trustee – To resolve to appoint a Councillor 
Trustee to the Museum 
 
There appears to have been some confusion over the years in relation to this position, the 
Museum have recently confirmed the Term of Office should be three yearly and does not 
have to be a Member of the Council.   
 
The Council currently has a Representative and a nominated Trustee.  Cllr Bird is the 
Council’s nominated Representative and would be willing to be considered for appointment 
as Trustee. 
 
 
 
 


